
ASSEMBLY LABOR COMMITTEE 
 

STATEMENT TO  
 

ASSEMBLY, No. 1171  
 

STATE OF NEW JERSEY 
 

DATED:  DECEMBER 14, 2020 

  

 The Assembly Labor Committee reports favorably Assembly Bill 

No. 1171. 

 This bill requires the Commissioner of Labor and Workforce 

Development to create a Statewide database of the written statements 

regarding payroll information that contractors and subcontractors who 

bid on and perform public work are required under current law to file 

when engaging in public works.  The payroll certification, established 

in accordance with N.J.A.C.12:60-2.1 and N.J.A.C.12:60-5.1, requires 

contractors and subcontractors to provide payment and withholding 

information for employees.  The commissioner is required to redact 

any personal identifying information of the employees as is required 

by law prior to publishing the payroll statements on the database.  The 

bill requires the database to be accessible to the public on the 

department’s website. 

 Additionally, the bill requires contractors to file payroll statements 

with both the relevant public body and the commissioner.  Under 

current law, contractors are only required to file these statements with 

the relevant public body. 

 This bill was pre-filed for introduction in the 2020-2021 session 

pending technical review.  As reported, the bill includes the changes 

required by technical review, which has been performed. 


